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January 30, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

The enclosed ordinance is submitted on behalf of the King County Employee Giving Program (Program).  Its purpose is to clarify the rules that govern the Employee Charitable Campaign and update areas of the Program to better reflect current realities and expectations for charitable giving by county employees.
As a way of background, the first Charitable Campaign ordinance was created in 1988 as Ordinance 8575 (codified as K.C.C. chapter 3.36) and last changed significantly in 1993 as Ordinance 10923.

This proposed ordinance updates the general governing rules of the Charitable Giving Program as follows:
1. Formally changes the campaign’s name to the Employee Giving Program, under which the Employee Charitable Campaign will be run.

2. Consolidates Program law into King County Code.  Currently, the laws affecting the Program are detailed in two separate areas:  1) K.C.C. chapter 3.36 and 2) as an attachment to Ordinance 10923, which outlines the rules that govern the campaign.
3. Emphasizes that current governing practices embrace and support both federations and independent charitable organizations.

4. Clarifies eligibility review procedures and notice provisions.  This will make the process and results clear to employees and participating charitable organizations.  This includes ensuring nondiscrimination requirements of the Program are consistent with the nondiscrimination requirements elsewhere in the county law.
5. Provides that the Employee Giving Program Committee may adopt rules and bylaws, but only if consistent with the parameters of the county law.

6. Confirms that the scope of the Program supports a wide range of charitable organizations and the interests of county employees.

7. Makes technical edits to Program language to conform to current drafting guidelines.
One example of the type of changes being proposed are that current code provisions reflect the participation of a non-King County agency to administer the Program.  In reality, as a cost savings measure, administration of the Program shifted from an external source to an internal administrator with the hiring, within the Department of Executive Services, of a full time employee to administer the Program.  This has proven very successful over the past two years.
In summary, this ordinance continues and honors King County’s widely respected commitment to charitable giving and has my full support.  Please contact Mellicia Ferrier, Employee Charitable Campaign Administrator, at 206-296-0470, or Cynthia Hernandez, Chair, Employee Giving Program, at 206-263-6571, if you have any questions.  Thank you for your attention to this most important matter.
Sincerely,
Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director



Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



Frank Abe, Communications Director

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, EO


James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD), DES


Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division, DES


Cynthia Hernandez, Chair, King County Employee Giving Program Committee 

